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IT will be interesting to those, who in bygone days have frequented 
the President’s class-room, to know that the ancient clock, to which, no 
doubt, their longing eyes often turned, has been displaced by a more 
modern looking timepiece. The new clock is the gift of the class of ‘95, 
and bears the name of its donor.

* * * *
THE Senior Theses have been completed for another year, and those 

whose duty it was to prepare then, as well as those who were compelled 
to listen to and criticise them all feel relieved. The subjects with a few 
exceptions were well calculated to stimulate the student to considerable 
study. The difficulty of selecting suitable topics for so many papers 
must be quite difficult; but the Professors who assigned them have been 
successful to a good degree in accomplishing the object of these essays. 

* * * *
THE game of Hockey has been quite popular among a portion of the 

students for the past two months. The Freshmen have played two 
matches with, the Hantsport team, one of which was a draw, the other a 
victory for ‘96 ; who have also ber. en the Windsor team, who gained a 
victory over the Academy boys. On the evening of February 24th, a 
half mile race was skated in the Wolfville rink between Ralph Smith of 
Windsor, and Chester McCloskey of Horton Academy, resulting in the 
defeat of the latter.

** * *
THE Propylæum reception, which was held in College Hall on Friday 

evening, February 10th, was a very pleasant affair. The ladies labored 
under difficulties in decorating the hall on account of the rain which 
poured down all day ; but, notwithstanding this, they succeeded in 
giving to that spacious apartment known as College Hall a more in­
viting appearance than anyone would have believed it capable of possess­
ing. Although the walking was very bad in the evening a large number 
responded to the invitation of the society and the hall was well filled. 
The introducing committee were untiring in their efforts to make the 
evening pleasant to all their guests, and when " God Save the Queen " 
gave warning that it was time to go, all agreed that they had succeeded 
ad airably. 

* * * *
ON the evening of February 17th, a very interesting lecture was de­

livered in College Hall, by Rev. A. Robertson of New Glasgow. His 
subject was " Elizabethan Vikings.” Taking Sir Walter Raleigh as the 
central figure, the. lecturer grouped around him such names as Drake, 
Frobisher, Hawkins, Gilbert and Grenville, who were the pride of Eng­
land and the terror of her enemies during the stirring times in which 
they lived. The characters and deeds of these men were strikingly 
depicted by the speaker, who attributed their greatness to faith in God, 
in their country and in duty ; and urged his hearers, as Canadians, to 
exercise the same faith in shaping the future of Canada.

* ** *
THE members of the Junior Class were entertained at the home of 

their former class-mate, Mr. Lew Duncanson, on the evening of Feb, 3rd. 
Both Mr. and Mrs. Duncanson were untiring in their efforts to make
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